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New Season
The new season is well under way now. The First XI are struggling to get their first win despite having had several good opportunities to secure maximum points. No doubt that initial win will come shortly but in the meantime we are propping up the League table. It has been good to see Ciaron Bone back at the crease after his enforced layoff last season with shin splints. We also welcome Duncan Watson0, Simon Roundell and Sunny Patel as new members and First XI League debutants and we should not forget Dean Wedlake from Auckland who is settling in well and putting a few hours on the heavy roller in order to get himself a nice hard, bouncy pitch!

The Seconds got off to a poor start too but have now won their last three matches so Ryan Hodgkinson has got the team on a roll in his first season as Captain

Simon Dare has sacrificed his own cricket in order to captain both the Third XI and the New Junior Development XIs. Results have been mixed but Simon is fulfilling a very important role in the Club linking the Colts with the Senior teams and is to be warmly congratulated for his efforts. Surely another name in the hat for The Clubman of the Year! The Colts teams are also busy with their League fixtures and whilst no one team is setting the world on fire they are all performing well and enjoying their cricket.

Andy Grant and I helped run the Three Rivers Primary School Kwik Cricket competition on the Common earlier this month. It was great to see so many young boys and girls thoroughly enjoying a game of cricket. We have also recruited several players as well.

MCC v Chorleywood C C, Wednesday, 20th August 2003, Lord’s Cricket Ground

Yes, it really is true! The Club have been given a once in a lifetime chance to play a match against MCC at Lord's. 

Following an invitation from MCC to selected Clubs to purchase tickets for the Test match versus Zimbabwe at Lord's (22nd May - 26th May), Chorleywood took up the opportunity and bought an allocation which gave us two entries into the Draw. At the MCC AGM on the 7th May, President, Sir Tim Rice, picked us out as the lucky Club. 

Special Message from our Chairman – Denys Downing
Most of you will hopefully have heard the fabulous news that not only do we have the MCC visiting The Common again this year (Wednesday, 23rd July) but also in addition we will be playing a return fixture at Lord’s on Wednesday, 20th August. This fixture is on the ‘main’ ground not the ‘nursery’ ground where we have previously played the Cross Arrows.

Obviously we need your support on Wednesday, 23rd July, when we hope we can repeat the success of the last MCC visit during our Anniversary Year. That said we must also take full advantage of the Club’s unique opportunity to play at the Mecca of cricket lovers the world over.

Details of the facilities open to us on the day are starting to come through, although it is still ‘early days’. Boxes in the Tavern stand will be available at £50 for a single, (takes 12 for sit down meal and 18 for buffet), and £75 for a double. Catering is by Sodexho and I await their prices. There is, of course, no requirement to take a box but the prices seem very reasonable for a unique venue. You will never get them cheaper – how about a spot of business entertaining?

It would be great if members and friends could put parties together so that we can celebrate this truly historic day in the life of our Club. It will help me in the planning if I have some idea of numbers, particularly if you are considering bring a party or taking a box. Please give me, Denys Downing, a call on 01923 465770, at this stage without firm commitment. Whatever you do put the date in your diary – Wednesday, 20th August 2003.
Subscriptions
Subscriptions are now due. We have a very tight budget and this leads to a request to everyone who has not paid yet – you know who you are – get that cheque in the post to me or hand it to your Captain NOW. No one should be playing for the Club after the 1st July if they have not paid their subs. The levels are:- Senior Players £95; Under 22 Players and Social Members £30; Colts £30. 
The 2003 season Fixture Card is enclosed with this Newsletter if I have not already given you one. For those of you who are infrequent or non-existent visitors to the Club and do not wish to continue to receive Newsletters and Fixture Cards in the future, a telephone call to me to ask for your name to be removed from our lists would be appreciated. It will save the Club some hard-earned money.

Dates for your diary
VP’s and Past Members

Sunday, 20th July 2002

As Owen and Natalie Edis are spending a few extra days in Spain before taking up residence in their new bungalow in Chorleywood, Denys will be organising this popular event on the same basis as last year. The emphasis will be on a reception at 1300hrs with some nibbles etc. If you know of any past members please give them a call and invite them to the Club on this day. The First XI will be playing a Chess Valley League match against Knebworth Park starting at 1400hrs.

Chorleywood versus MCC

We will be getting some practice in with the MCC as during the winter they asked to play again on The Common following the successful match two years ago. The date is Wednesday, 23rd July starting at 1130hrs.

Chorleywood versus the Gents of Herts
This match is the day before our home match against the MCC and will be on Tuesday, 22nd July. This traditional match starts at 1130hrs and the bar will be open so come along, relax amongst friends and have a beer. I am sure your playing commitment to both the home MCC game and the Gents of Herts match will catch the eye of the selectors of the Chorleywood XI for the match at Lord’s.
New technology

I hope those who have access to the Internet take advantage of our web site – www.cwcricket.org. It helps me a lot in distributing this Newsletter to do so by email. If I have not got your email address or you have changed it in the last six months, please notify me. My address is at the bottom of this Newsletter.

Martin Tyler is doing a great job of looking after the website. Have a look at it. You will find up-to-date match results and the player averages.

26th Tour to Kent/Sussex

We again have an abbreviated tour and will be playing Tenterden and Hastings & St Leonard’s Priory on Monday, 14th and 15th July. For more details call Kevin O’Donnell on either 01727 875164 or 07831 321905. 
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